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May 30, 2009

Minutes of Board of Directors Meeting

May 28, 2009

Dallas, Texas

The Board Meeting of the IFAO was held during the ASAIO-IFAO meeting in Dallas. The meeting began at 8 PM on May 28, 2009, in the Hilton Anatole Hotel. Attending: Ash, Richenbacher, Wagner, Taenaka, Schima, Vienken, Reis, Glasmacher, Leiner. 

Those unable to attend: Lysaght, Nakatani, Tominaga, Walpoth, Sun.  

The following agenda items were accomplished: 

1. Approval of Minutes from 2008 Board Meeting-done, no changes. 
2. Approval and Welcome of New Board Members


The following new members were proposed by the individual societies and accepted by the Board: 

ASAIO:-Prof. William R. Wagner 

ESAO -  Prof. Birgit Glasmacher

Prof. Rui L. Reis (ex-officio as Congress Chair of 2011 ESAO-IFAO  Mtg)

Extraordinary Board Member- Prof. José Osmar Medina Pestana

Appreciation for Retiring Members: Dr. Lysaght, Dr. Schima, Dr. Leirner. 
3. Financial Report


The fiscal year of IFAO is from July to June.


Overall finances and investment balance of the society are stable, with total investments of $239,613. During the previous two years we received the expected donations from individual societies totalling $15,000, and investment income for this year alone was $9515. IFAO supported the 2009 ASAIO-IFAO meeting with the expected $25,000 donation. Expenses in 2009 also included a $3000 donation to TUYOD for their meeting in April, 2009. Other expenses included $2000 in travel for Board members, and a few hundred dollars for recognition awards. 

Through the portion of our endowment which was donated in 2007 by the Burl Osborne fund, we also supplied $4500 to recipients of the  Burl Osborne Prize. Three prizes of $1500 each were given to authors of the top-ranked abstracts at the ASAIO-IFAO meeting, in the areas of Renal, Bioengineering and Cardiovascular science.  
4. Report on 2009 ASAIO-IFAO Meeting


Dr. Richenbacher  reported on the success of the 2009 ASAIO-IFAO meeting. There were approximately 600 attendees at the meeting, which was held in conjunction with the Pediatric Circulatory Support meeting (Dr. Akif Undar, Chairman). From the $25,000 donation from IFAO, $10,000  was spent for travel Scholarships for overseas attendees. These were awarded to the top ranking abstract from each country outside of the U.S.. The rest of the donation was spent for travel support of speakers coming from overseas. The meeting included a highly varied and in-depth scientific program and the IFAO Board congratulated Dr. Wagner, Dr. Richenbacher and ASAIO on organizing a highly successful  meeting. 

A special banquet was held during the ASAIO-IFAO meeting, organized by Dr. Nose and Dr. Ash with great assistance by Karen Burke. The “Willem Kolff Memorial Banquet” included tributes to Dr. Kolff and Drs. Portner, Kantrowitz, Akutsu, and DeBakey. The banquet was supported by grants from Terumo Heart and WorldHeart, and with this support and charges for tickets expenses were covered. Over 100 attended the event, including families of Peer and Adrian. 
5. Plans for 2011 ESAO-IFAO Meeting


Dr. Rui Reis will be Congress Chair for the ESAO-IFAO meeting in Porto, Portugal on October 2-5, 2011. He attended the Board Meeting and described the plans for the meeting, already in progress. He also gave a presentation at the ASAIO-IFAO Congress regarding the meeting, which included many photographs of Porto and attractions. 
6. Approach to support of Continental meetings besides ESAO, ASAIO and JSAO

During the year we had a request from TUYOD for support of their meeting in April 2009, and after a Board vote by email, decided to support this meeting with a $3000 donation, in part because many members of ESAO were invited speakers at the meeting. We made it clear that this was a one-time donation. 
At the Board meeting, we discussed whether we should consider support of various continental societies relating to Artificial Organs, such as TUYOD, TERMIS, IUSBSE, and the Society for Biomaterials and Artificial Organs (India). We felt that this would be consistent with the purpose of the society, “…to increase and encourage knowledge and research on artificial organs, to facilitate the international exchange of knowledge, and to provide education related to the improvement and optimal utilization of artificial organs.”  Dr. Leirner proposed that we offer to these societies that IFAO would be willing to supply travel stipends for speakers from ESAO, ASAIO, or JSAO to attend these meetings, up to a maximum of $3000 expense per year. This motion was approved. This funding would be provided after letters of request from the individual societies for support of specific individuals. We will notify the various societies of this offer of support. 

. 

7. Election of Officers

Chairman: Dr. Vienken was nominated by ESAO for Chairman for 2010-2011. He was unanimously elected. 

Vice-Chairman: Dr. Tominaga was nominated by JSAO for Vice-Chairman for 2010-2011. He was unanimously elected also. 
The meeting was closed at 10:15 PM.

Respectfully Submitted, 
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Stephen R. Ash, MD, FACP
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